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The Honorable Bob Ferguson






March 24, 2010
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Attached is an ordinance related to the reorganization of the Department of Executive Services, Human Resources Division’s Labor Relations Section into an office reporting directly to the Executive.  If approved, the effect of this legislation will be to raise the level of labor relations in our organization in order to effectively execute coordinated, countywide labor strategies.  As we address the significant budgetary challenges ahead of us, this organizational placement and execution of these strategies will be critical to effective labor-management relations across all county agencies.
While we will consider potential future staffing needs and will be forwarding the needed documentation to create the position of Director of the Office of Labor Relations, because there is no budget impact directly related to the creation of this office, there is no accompanying fiscal note.
Your consideration is appreciated.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, at 206-296-8576.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council  

Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, Office of the Executive

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Caroline Whalen, Acting County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)

Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES
Michael Frawley, Deputy Director, HRD, DES
